
IN REPLY REFER TO: 

Ms. Felicia Marcus, Chair 

United States Department of the Interior 

BUREAU OF RECLAMATION 
Washington, DC 20240 

July 27, 2018 

State Water Resources Control Board 
P.O. Box 100 

1001 I Street 
Sacramento, California 95814 

Subject: Final Draft Bay-Delta Plan Update for the Lower San Joaquin River and Southern Delta 

Dear Chair Marcus: 

The Bureau of Reclamation provides this comment to the State Water Resources Control Board 
("Board" or "SWRCB") in response to the Board's proposed final San Joaquin River flows and 

Southern Delta water quality amendments (collectively, "Board Amendments") to the Water 

Quality Control Plan for the San Francisco Bay/Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta Estuary. The 
Board has requested comments by July 27, 2018.1 Attached are Reclamation's more technical 
comments on the Board Amendments. 

As set forth in greater detail below, the Board Amendments contemplate management by others 
of a Reclamation project and appear to directly interfere with the New Melones Project's ability 
to store water. The Board amendments essentially elevate the Project's fish and wildlife 
purposes over the Project's irrigation and domestic purposes contrary to the prioritization scheme 

carefully established by Congress. Notably, implementation of the 40% unimpaired flow 
standard will reduce storage of water at New Me Jones by 315,000 acre-feet per year, on 

average-even after taking into account likely reductions to Central Valley Project contract 
deliveries. The 40% unimpaired flow standard will likely result in diminished power generation 

and recreational opportunities at New Me Jones, as well. 

Reclamation, therefore, recommends the Board reconsider the Board Amendments and postpone 

the public meeting currently scheduled for August 21-22, 2018, for additional due diligence and 

dialogue. 

Consistent with his statutory responsibilities set forth in Pub. L. 99-546, Title 1, section 101 and 
elsewhere, the Secretary of the Interior will more fully review the Board Amendments. 

Following appropriate due diligence, if the Secretary of the Interior determines that the Board 

1 The Board has also released its Framework for the Sacramento/Delta Update to the Bay-Delta Plan. 

Reclamation intends to comment on that document, as well. As confirmed to Reclamation by Board staff, 

there is no current deadline for comments to the Framework document. 
















